I am writing in reference to the October 25th front page article entitled “Strawberry volunteers must train”.  I currently own a cabin in Strawberry and my family has owned property here for almost eighty years.  I do not pretend to be an expert on this subject, so I have a few comments and questions.  

First , the questions. 

1.The Vice president of the Strawberry Volunteer Fire District board is quoted saying  “ if they can’t get through this with all the help we’re giving them, we have to take them off the books” From the context, I assume the “they” he is referring to are the volunteers.  If so, what “help” has been given and why wouldn’t the volunteers take advantage of it?  

2. Also, no information is given as to what the training requirements are.  Could it be that it is completely unrealistic to expect unpaid volunteers to spend the time necessary for the training and certification? 

3. Are there other volunteer departments in the area who have all of their personnel certified in this manner? 

4. The article states that the issue of training  arose as a “show of good faith” to the Pinecrest Volunteer fire department.  From that statement, I would assume that the Pinecrest and Strawberry “Volunteers” are equal, however, that that is not the case. The Pinecrest  Volunteer Fire department is funded by the “permitees”  in Pinecrest and the “Volunteers” are paid. Therefore, who raised this issue, and why has our fire protection been jeopardized for this “show of good faith”.

Another issue that was alluded to in a very obscure manner is the financial side of this issue. The fact is that the Strawberry Volunteer Fire Department currently has a budget surplus of over Three hundred thousand dollars.  This money was raised entirely by fees paid by Strawberry residents, and given the current state of finances in California government, indicates that the people managing the Strawberry Volunteer Fire department have done an incredible job. I have a feeling that the old adage “follow the money” is appropriate in this case.  Where will this money go if the Strawberry Volunteers are dissolved?  What will replace the current volunteer department?  Who will pay and how much? How is this current situation going to affect our fire insurance? What about the equipment owned by the department in addition to the three hundred thousand dollars? 

As you can see, I feel that a more detailed follow-up article, and or investigation is needed to accurately inform the public about this important issue.

I am particularly concerned because in a similar manner, our old local water district was destroyed, and replaced by an outside entity. This resulted in a two to three hundred percent cost increase with, from my perspective, no improvement in service. The process also resulted in the creation of a water company that is guaranteed a profit. I can’t see how anyone could say that process was good for the community.  I fear that this issue with the Volunteer Fire Department will result in the same higher costs with little or no benefit to the residents of Strawberry. 
